Knights of Columbus Council 4442 37 Main St. Salem, NH 03079

www.KofC4442.org

Officers 2016-2017

Paul St.Amand Grand Knight Deputy GK Dave Thompson Chaplain Fr. Tom Frink, SJ Chancellor Mike Banks Recording Sec Norman Comeau Warden Paul David Advocate Dan Norris, Esq. Treasurer **Bob Fournier** Financial Sec Charlie Walsh Ron Bourque Lecturer Inside Guard Bruce Silver Outside Guard Jay Cappello Trustee 3 Year **Don Simmons** Trustee 2 Year Bill Richards Trustee 1 Year Thomas Campbell (Editor: Paul St.Amand -ed) Please send articles to the editor: KnightlyNews@kofc4442.org

Issue 2017-05 15 May 2017

Bishop Peterson Council #4442 Bishop Peterson Assembly #0641

Insurance Agent: Matthew DiCalogero
Field Agent
8 Stiles Road, Salem, NH
Cell: 508 733 1754; Office: 603 458 6408
Email: Matthew.DiCalogero@kofc.org

Highlights inside this issue:

Meeting Review – p2-6
Old and New Bu\$ine\$\$ - p4
Council Elections – p1, p5
Lecturer Reflection - p5
Sir Knight Paul D. Elmore – p7
State Convention News - p8
Again with chairs – p9
Men's Retreat – p10
Nashua Silver Knights Baseball – p11
Support our advertisers - p12



Council 4442 Knightly News

From the desk of the Grand Knight

Brothers,

At the NH KofC State 118th Convention this past April, the keynote speaker from Supreme was Matthew A. St. John, director of insurance marketing for the order. Matt is a NH native, a NE Patriots fan, attended St. Anslem, and started in NH on the path of Knighthood.

He gave an excellent speech, and it wasn't about selling insurance. His theme was "Remember the 'WHY'." To paraphrase: It might be easy to forget the WHY of what we do as we work a blood drive or set up chairs or hand out Tootsie Rolls or work at bingo. The work may be hard at times or tedious; but let us not forget that we do what we do not for fame or glory or awards, not for self-promotion, but to serve our church, our community, our world, our God. Always remember the "WHY".

Vivat Jesus! Paul St.Amand

Council Officer Elections on June 14

GK	Dave Thompson
DGK	Paul St.Amand
Chancellor	Mike Banks
Recording Secy	Norm Comeau
Warden	Paul David
Treasurer	R. Fournier
Inside Guard	Jay Capello
Outside Guard	Richard Botti
Trustee 1 yr	Bruce Silver
Trustee 2 yr	Don Simmons
Trustee 3 yr	Tom Campbell
Advocate	Dan Norris

The nominating committee, headed up by Larry Belair, proposes the following candidates for your consideration for election at the June meeting. ANYONE can nominate themselves or someone else for an office at the June meeting. This "slate" is a starting point.

The office of Financial Secretary is determined by Supreme. The Lecturer and the Chaplain are chosen by the GK.

Again, the officers on the slate are **suggestions** for your consideration. The nominating committee asked for names at the April meeting and had to twist a few arms to get these names! If you want to serve your council, consider nominating yourself for an office at the June meeting.

Quickie CALENDAR



Council Meeting, 44 B.C. (Yeah, I forgot to snap a photo -ed)

Red Cross Blood Drive

May 18, 1:00PM-7:00PM Bishop Peterson Hall (Butch Kealey)

Deceased Members Mass

MQP, Sun, May 21, 11:00AM (Dick Collopy)

"5th Wednesday Rosary

Wed, May 31, 7:15PM St. Joseph Church (Paul St.Amand)

Tootsie Roll Drive

Weekend, June 2-4 all over town (Pete Klecan)

Scholarship Applications Due July 1 (Joe Stafford)

TAPS
(parochial school awards)

Due July 15

(Mike Petrilli)

Family Day Picnic

Sunday, July 30 Hall (Joe Stafford)

Council Meeting Notes from May 10 UNOFFICIAL

(Taken from notes of the worthy recorder, Norm Comeau)

Meeting started at 7:31PM. There were 27 members attending. All officers present except Advocate and Chaplain, both excused. Minutes of April were read and accepted.

Chaplain's Message: Fr. Tom

Fr. Tom was away at a meeting in Boston and could not attend tonight.

GK Opening Remarks:

We will host a "5th Wednesday of the Month" rosary for the intentions of the parish and the pope. The first date is May 31st at 7:15PM in St Joe; I have reserved the church. All parishioners are invited. Please attend. If this is successful, I ask that we continue it through the year.

"Thank you" received:

- •Fr. Tom for contribution to the parish and food pantry.
- •Salem B&G Club for our \$5,000 for "Fund-a-Need".
- •Lazarus House Ministries for our \$250 donation for their food program.
- •Salem Caregivers for our waiving of hall fee for their Volunteer luncheon.
- •Family Promise of Rockingham County for our \$1,500 donation.

Tip of the hat to:

•Dick & Jeanne Collopy for volunteering to sort, update and reattach all the name tags of our deceased members plaques. (At the meeting, Dick said he hadn't done it yet. Well, I know he will get it done! Thanks in advance. -GK)

Treasurer's Report: Bob Fournier

Our checking account balance increased, we are doing well.

Financial Secretary's Report: Charlie Walsh

Membership stands at 245. Both financial reports were read and accepted.

Committee Reports - Dave Thompson conducts:

Membership - Bill Richards

- 2nd &3rd degree exemplification in Keene on May 20th.
- 2nd degree exemplification in Hudson on May 19th.
- 4th degree exemplification in Derry on July 15th.
- There will be a notice for recruitment in the Parish Bulletin

Culture for Life - Dennis Groulx.

No report. Dennis was excused. (I don't know... Was food involved? Hey, Dennis, we missed you! - GK)

<u>Veterans Activities</u> — Dave Thompson reporting for Rico Casaletto: Twenty-eight Am Vets will be honored at the Pine Grove Cemetery on Monday May 29th. Need Honor Guard at Veterans Memorial Park on Main Street.

Bingo Report - Ron Bourque



The month of April continues to amaze. The big prizes for our nights have not been hit, and people are swarming to our games. There was even a self-hired bus from a Boston area nursing home! On pace for a record breaking year. Thanks to Paul and Lou and the team, and to Almighty God for granting us this bounty to use for his glory.

Deceased Members Memorial Service

Dick Collopy announced that the deceased members mass is Sunday, May 21st at 11:00AM at MQP. Fr Al will be the celebrant. After the Mass, we gather at Pine Grove Cemetery at the Knights Memorial for a short service. GK Paul has reserved the family room at St. Joseph Church for a gathering afterwards. Refreshment will be served. Any Sir Knights attending are asked to dress in tux and social baldric. Of course, ALL brother knights and family are asked to attend.

Blood Drive



Ken announced the next blood drive on May 18, and the usual details of 1:00PM – 7:00PM. Also, Butch Kealey was announced as the new blood drive chairman, with Ken staying on to help out all he can. Butch asked anyone who could to help set up on Thursday morning, as the usual crew will not be available.

Congratulations, Ken, on a very successful Blood Drive chairmanship for these many years! Ken has been awarded several plaques by the Red Cross for his tireless efforts.

Knights Flags at the Cemetery - Chanel Simard

Chanel Simard has received KofC Flags and flag holders for the graves. He will gather his crew on May 18 to mark the graves of our Brothers at Pine Grove and Veterans' Cemeteries. We need new flags each year, because after one year, the flags are worn or missing. The flag holders have a life of about five years. (Sim, Maybe the grave crew could stop by the council hall in the AM and set up for the blood drive? -ed)

Scholarship and Picnic

The DEADLINE for college scholarship applications is July 1.

Forms are available, click here for the >> council web site. Forms are also available at the hall.

The family picnic is scheduled for Sunday July 30th. More details as the dates approach. The picnic is open to ALL KofC members / family. You do not have to have a scholarship candidate to attend! Come enjoy the fellowship and the entertainment.



Tootsie Roll Drive

Peter Klecan announced the Tootsie Roll Drive will be held on Wednesday May 31st at the Salem Landfill, and June 1st thru 4th as designated locations. Pete has the "sign up" posters ready. Call him (898-5963) to reserve your favorite spot! At the meeting, members signed up for time slots; but there are still many openings; we need YOU for 2 hours!

Raffle Tickets - Mike Petrilli

The KofC raffle tickets for 2017 are available. Mike has begun the process of distribution. Please be generous to support our council's efforts, as you have been in the past. (Larry Belair was a \$500 ticket winner last year!)





TAPS (Tuition Assistance for Parochial Students) Applications
The Applications are available on the web site and at the hall. The awards will be given out at the family day picnic on July 30. **TAPS APPLICATIONS ARE DUE on July 15.** This will allow the timely distribution of the awards, rather than dragging them out to October.

THIS IS EARLIER THAN PAST YEARS. DO NOT MISS THE DEADLINE!

Old Business

The April Notice of Motion of the proposed council by-laws was removed from the table. Discussion summary by GK Paul St.Amand: The by-laws were emailed to members on April 17. Only one comment was received back. The proposed by-laws are from a template by Supreme. A review (by Paul St.Amand, Larry Belair, Alan Phair, Gene Bryant, Don Simmons, Bill Richards, Dick Collopy, Charlie Walsh, and Bob Fournier) concluded that the template is "plain vanilla" and is acceptable to approve. The question was called and the by-laws were approved unanimously. (The by-laws can be downloaded from the council web site.) (Subsequent to the meeting, the by-laws were submitted and approved by Supreme. -GK)

As the current Grand Knight, I have created a "Council Policies" document as suggested by Supreme. The policy document describes what we now do that varies from unchangeable template by-laws. (For example, we hold a deceased members mass in May; the Supreme template says a mass is done in November. ... but our service includes a visit to the cemetery, better done in spring than winter.) Also, the policy states that the GK has authorization to expend up to \$500 in cases of in-between meeting emergencies. This amount was suggested by the trustees and the FS and Treasurer. At this meeting, the membership raised no objection. The policies document is also at the same web location.

New Business

The following were presented by the trustees and voted upon and all were approved:

- Dick Collopy requested \$100 for deceased members' luncheon.
- Angel Flight of NE requested \$250
- The 9/11 Never Forget Memorial \$500
- Deceased Knights Flower Memorial \$100 for Dave Thompson and crew.
- Rockingham Church Salem Fest 5K \$100
- Bill Richards for snacks after the 5th Rosary service on May 31. (This will be part of recruitment activity.)
- Bob McQuinn \$200 for his Jimmy Fund Walk. (Bob requested \$100, but the members increased this worthy cause to \$200.)
- The GK reported an emergency expenditure of \$350 to pay for convention meals for our "Family of the Year."

Discussion was made about the parish buying a leaf blower and power trimmers for St. Joseph, to allow volunteers to work the area without competing for the existing gear at MQP. After discussion, we realize that there is a line item in our council budget for "Parish Capital Expenses" so no extra funds are needed. This did not need a vote.

District Deputy Report - Bill Richards



- Congratulation to our newly elected state officers. Glenn Camley will succeed Wayne Griffin as State Deputy.
- Volunteers need at Camp Fatima for clean-up on Saturday May 20th.
- Dates for the Camp Bernadette Men's Retreat function are Sept 15 thru 17 in Wolfboro. Tickets are \$75.00. Fr Marc Montminy will lead the retreat.
- Nashua Assembly Fund Raiser at Holman Stadium on Saturday June tickets \$5.00

GOOD OF THE ORDER

Election of officers for 2017-2018. We will have elections for new officers of the council on the June 14 regular



council meeting. Larry Belair headed up the search committee and with a little arm twisting, has come up with a proposed slate of officers. (See first page.) The proposed slate is strictly a means to have at least one name for each office, so that at election time, we don't all sit around, duck under the chairs, and point to each other with "No, not me! You run for that seat!" Anyone can nominate himself for any office at the June meeting, and we will vote.

Larry explained that while there are several members now serving as officers, none felt ready now to become the Deputy Grand Knight, which would be the stepping stone to the GK position. So in a bit of musical chairs, the current GK, Paul St.Amand, agreed to be a candidate for DGK for one year.

Lecturer Report: Ron Bourque

A sailing buddy recently sent me this video. It's hilarious! It is a parody of what a four-year-old's first day in a pre-Vatican II Catholic school in Ireland could be like, showing how hard some of our Christian truths are to accept on first exposure. Please take five minutes and view this, then read the discussion below:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jxo81Ok9Urk

Did you ever think about these truths that way? Take the Trinity for instance: three Persons in one God. One equals three and three equals one. Our entire system of mathematics declares this to be an absolute impossibility, but with God, all things are possible.

Or how about the virgin birth? How can a woman conceive a child without having relations with a man, thus remaining a virgin, and give birth, and remain a virgin her whole life?

Every time we go to Communion, we receive the most Sacred Body and most Precious Blood of our Lord Jesus! Almighty God gives us a piece of His very self. Yet, if we taste an unconsecrated host and then a consecrated one, we will discern no difference in taste. So too with the wine that becomes the Precious Blood. How do we know this is real?

In 836 in Lanciano, Italy, a priest was celebrating Mass while doubting this miracle known as transubstantiation. As he said the words, "This is my body," the then consecrated host in his hands started to bleed, and it's been bleeding ever since! Years ago, a medical team examined the host and determined the "flesh" was from a human heart. They were even able to determine Our Lord's blood type!

Later in 1263, in Bolsena, another Italian town, another priest was saying Mass and doubted, and that host has also been bleeding ever since. In fact, this miracle has been repeated in places like Poland, Venezuela, even in Worcester, Massachusetts! (If you'd like more information, just Google "bleeding host," and a number of sites will come up.)

Even so, if you visit Lanciano, Bolsena or even Worcester, you'll find many non-believers despite the incredible miracles in their midst. Why can't they believe what many of us take for granted? The answer is something called faith, and it's a gift from God. Our Lord said, "No one can come to me unless the Father draws him." St. Paul said our beliefs are ridiculous to non-believers, and so they are. Just ask a few of them. Maybe the reason our churches have become empty is so many people have lost their faith. Parking lot attendants, greeters at church, and free coffee and donuts after Mass won't bring them back. Until we find a way to restore their faith, they're not coming back.

I've played a role in bringing several people back. It's a very humbling experience. After several futile attempts, I began to realize that unless God pushes the faith button, I'm wasting my time. When He does push it, it makes no difference what I do, as long as I get out of the way. I've given speeches in 12 foreign countries and all over the U.S. I know how to persuade people to improve their operations, but I don't know how to convince anyone that a little wafer is the Body of Our Lord Jesus Christ. I may be able to start a conversation, but unless He gives the person faith, it's not going to work.

We've been hearing a lot about this "new evangelization," where we're supposed to bring people back. If we want to help bring someone back, the most important thing we can do is pray for them. The sailing buddy, who sent me the link to this video, is a fallen-away Catholic I've been working on for over 25 years, and I haven't given up. Sometimes it takes a while... Vivat Jesus!

Paint Party?

Don Gagne announced that the parish needs volunteers to paint some railings and chains at St. Joseph. Contact him. (603-736.3310)



Corporation Hall Rental Policy

For hall rental call George Masciarelli at 603-893-3035. *Or, go to the council web site and* contact him through email. George will match your needs with available dates and send you a rental agreement for your signature and deposit. You must be a member of Council 4442 and/or Assembly 0641 to rent the Corporation Hall and, you must remain at the hall during the rental period. Full details of fees and policies are available on the web site: Corporation Hall Rental. (Any charity wishing to use the hall must have a sponsoring Knight sign for it.)

George can also arrange for members to get a key to the corporation hall.

Knight of the Month - May Bruce Silver



This is an "under the radar" guy. Quiet, no bluster... Nominated for KOM by a past GK, (who didn't know Bruce's name but recognized him in work party photos) Bruce showed up at the chairs set up for the Easter Mass, also for the Christmas toy moves; he has been a part of many work parties. He also volunteers on the corporation board of directors. And has recently agreed to run for trustee.

Attendance Drawing

The May drawing for \$40 was not won by Paul Donovan. The June prize will be for \$50. Anyone can win! Attend the June meeting; we draw numbers until a winner is picked!

Closing Prayer and Blessing was led by GK Paul. Amen!
Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM.

Some Contact Information for our Council Members' quick access

If you have a question and need to talk and don't have email, one of us should be able to get you an answer! Email links for GK, DGK, Chaplain, Corporation President are on the web site.

Grand Knight	Paul St.Amand	603.489.5978	Deputy GK	Dave Thompson	603.898.1217
Chancellor	Mike Banks	603.479.9470	Financial Sec.	Charlie Walsh	603.894.0048
Admissions	Bill Richards	603.893.1836	Treasurer	Bob Fournier	603.893.8940
Trustee (1 yr)	Tom Campbell	603.548.9088	Insurance	Matt DiCalogero	603 458 6408
District Deputy	Bill Richards	603.893.1836	State Deputy	Wayne Griffin	603.560.3824
Corporation	Mike Petrilli	603.893.4784	Hall Rental	George Masciare	elli 603.893.3035

Birthday Wishes

Happy Birthday to all our members getting another year older during May:

Wilfred O	Boutin	Scott A	Routhier
Christopher J	Mancuso	David C	Dalrymple
Kenneth J	Campbell	Paul S	Simard
Gregory	Sullivan	David A	Harris
Frank T	Mistretta	Richard E	Botti, Sr
Matthew C	Bryant	Edward P	Lynch, II
Gerald M	Troisi	Anthony J	Provenzano



Assembly 0641 News: Meets the 3rd Wednesday of the month.

Passing of Sir Knight Paul D. Elmore

Paul D. Elmore, 73, of Londonderry, NH passed away peacefully on Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at the Bedford Hills Nursing Home in Bedford, NH. He was born on August 3, 1943 in Summit, NJ, a son of the late Duane and Helen Elmore.

A devoted husband, father, grandfather and brother, Paul lived a life of service, earning the Bronze Star for his U.S. Army service in Vietnam and remaining active as a civilian in both his church and his community. His faith was important to him, and he was proud to serve as a Lector and Eucharistic Minister at St. Matthew Parish in Windham, NH and to have an active



role with the Knights of Columbus, where he led Council 7572 as Grand Knight from 1995 to 1997. An avid baseball fan, Paul was honored in 1997 for his 10+ years of work with Salem Youth Baseball, and in 1999, he was honored as Big Brother of the Year by the Big Brothers and Big Sisters. Additionally, following his career as a computer programmer analyst, he volunteered at the Shepherd's Pantry in Windham. In later years, Paul's health suffered, but his wish to be of service did not. Even very shortly before his passing, he was honored for leading the rosary at his nursing home.

Paul comes from, and is survived by, a large family, including his wife of 44 years, Susan Elmore of Londonderry, his daughter, Julie Elmore of Ayer, MA, and his son and daughter-in-law, John Elmore and Xiaohui Zeng-Elmore of Stratham, NH, whose two boys, Edward Elmore and Brian Elmore, made him a proud grandfather. Paul is also survived by four siblings, Dorothy Manganaro of Hingham, MA, Roberta Dyer of Lawton, OK, Steven Elmore of Saline, MI, and Rosemary Hames of Quincy, MA, a large extended family, and many good friends.

Calling hours will be held on Tuesday, May 16, 2017 from 6-8 pm at the Peabody Funeral Home and Crematorium, 15 Birch Street, Derry, NH. A Mass of Christian Burial will be celebrated on Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 10 am at St. Matthew Parish, 2 Searles Road, Windham with cremation to follow. Graveside services with Military Honors will be held on Friday, May 19, 2017 at 11:30 am at the NH State Veterans Cemetery, 110 Daniel Webster Highway, Boscawen, NH. In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to Greater Salem Caregivers, 44 Millville Street, Salem, NH 03079 or Community Caregivers, 1B Commons Drive, Unit 10, Londonderry, NH 03053.

Veterans Activities 2017 - Rico Casaletto

Rico's schedule for our council's activities for 2017 in support of the Veterans. As each event date approaches, he will give the details. These events are also on the Council web site "EVENT CALENDAR." < Click here.



White Clover Drive completed.	VAMC Bingo - June 29
Cook out at Tilton Veterans' Home - July 29	POW/MIA Vigil - Sep 15-16
"Tunnel to Tower" Exhibit - Sept 19-23	Veterans' Breakfast - Nov 10
VAMC Christmas Visits - Dec 10	

7

In the past months... and in future months...

118th Knights Annual State Convention

A few highlights from the convention...After two years as State Deputy, Wayne Griffin will be stepping down. Glen Camley, current State Secretary, was voted to move up to be the new State Deputy. Other state officers were elected, generally "moving up a chair" in the hierarchy.

Attended by Paul St. Amand and Dave (and Lorraine) Thompson as your voting council delegates; and Bill (and Linda) Richards and Dick (and Jeanne) Collopy.

The council was given 5 awards at the convention:

- •1st place for blood drive (Thanks to Ken and Butch and the team)
- •2nd place for Tootsie Rolls (Thanks, Pete Klecan and the team)
- •2nd place for Raffle Tickets Sales (Thanks, Mike Petrilli!)
- •3rd place for Newsletter (We need a better editor to improve over 3rd place; same results the last three years. -ed)
- •Golden Eagle Award certificate for veterans activities. (Thanks, Rico Casaletto!)

All our awards are up in the 2nd floor hall display area. Please take a look at what the council has done through the years.

And for individual awards...

- •Fr. Tom was awarded "Chaplain of the Year" from the State for his support of our council.
- •"Family of the Year" award to Mark and Doris Alfano. At the Saturday banguet, Mark and Doris, with their five children



were honored for their service. Dad Mark ran our "Altar Server Recognition Program" last year and also pushed for the AED device for St. Joseph. They both sing in the choir; the two older girls also sang in the choir before moving on; the two sons were altar servers. The family takes part in the yearly March for Live in Concord. Doris is an RN and is always helping people. As a matter of fact, at the banquet, someone on the far side of the room had some issue, a call went out "Is there a doctor in the house?" And Doris ran off to assist, while Heather was shouting, "My mom is a nurse, and she can help!"

- •Fr Marc Montminy was awarded "Friar of the Year" for the 4th degree.
- •Dave Thompson was also awarded "Fraternal Excellence in Patriotism" for the year.

Dear Knights, (from Mary Roy with the Honduran Mission Team)



Dear Knights,

Just wanted you to see what the water project looks like today, and that it is nearly completed and ready for the actual system to be installed. Thanks to your donation we were able to raise the entire amount needed in time to finish it all. The team thanks you as well as the 120 families who now have access to clean water.

Mary Roy

Father Smolley (from Bill Richards, DD#1)

Here is Past Assistant State Chaplain Fr Smolley's address in Florida. I encourage all to support him in retirement with cards and best wishes. His address is:

Fr. Robert Smolley, KHS; 376 Camellia Drive; Fruitland Park, Florida 34731 Tel: 603-703-1537

On Thursday, April 13, the KofC chair volunteer team set up the gym with many chairs. The usual suspects attended. Thanks to Charlie Walsh, Bruce Silver, Don Simmons, Wes Suszek, Dick Collopy, Gene Bryant, Paul St.Amand, and Paul Lavoie.





And on Monday, April 17 at 9:00AM, the team was supposed to meet again to store the chairs until the next time.





On April 25th, a team of 16 Knights showed up at 10:00AM for the set-up of table and chairs for the Pa*rish Appreciation dinner in the gym, organized by Dave Thompson.* (Sorry, no picture available for that work group. -ed) And I think the same group did the take-down.

Our council truly is a "chair-a-table" organization! Feels like Deja-vu all over again!

Testimonial Dinner for Rich McDermott, PSD

JUNE 10, 2017 HOLY MASS – 6pm Saint John XXIII Parish 121 Allds Street Nashua, NH

Menu: Ham, Mashed Potato, Biscuits, Corn, Salad, Beverage & Dessert

\$25 per person

Tickets available from Joel Plante, PSD, by calling Ticket deadline is June 7

603-923-3765 or by email at plantejd@myfairpoint.net

Write your check to NHKC-PSD Association and mark testimonial on the memo line

2017 KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE ANNUAL MEN'S RETREAT

The Intoxicating Power of the Holy Spirit

WEEKEND SPIRITUAL LEADER: Fr. Marc Montminy

Pastor St. Michael, Exeter/St. Mary, Newmarket
Friday thru Sunday

September 15, 16, 17, 2017

Place: Camp Bernadette (on the shore of Lake Wentworth)

So. Wolfeboro, NH

Begins: 6:00pm - Friday

Ends: 10:30am - Sunday

Cost \$75 (includes all meals, snacks, and retreat materials)

(To make early reservations, call Jim Preisendorfer @603-568-1142 or email bassaholic47@gmail.com)



Tickets only \$5.00!



SATURDAY, JUNE 24TH



KNIGHTS' NIGHT



WITH THE

NASHUA SILVER KNIGHTS

Holman Stadium, Nashua, NH

Gates open @ 5:05 pm; 1st Pitch @ 6:05 pm

Catch up with your Brother Knights

Payment Info:

- Pay your local council
- · Only one check per council, please
- · State Officers can pay Assembly directly
- Checks payable to "Prince of Peace Assembly 1506"; must be received by June 7, 2017
- Please include Council contact name, phone, e-mail and # of tickets with payment
- Councils will be contacted about ticket pick-up in early June

Open to all Knights, their Families, and Prospective Members

Add'I Info:

- "Salute to Service" Hight -- Veterans and Active Duty military members will be honored.
- "Halfway to Christmas" Night Special Christmas-themed events for the kids!
- K of C Information Table on concourse.
 Knights needed to man the table during innings

Send checks to:

Prince of Peace Assembly 1506 10 Cambridge Road Nashua, NH 03062 For more information, contact:

Wayne Hadeau - wnadeau.kofc@comcast.net
Ron Barnovsky - barnovsky@comcast.net



Their trucks carry our tables, chairs, grills, & tents all over Salem.

DIFRUSCIA LAW OFFICES

302 Broadway/Route 28 Methuen, Mass. 01844

MA Tel: 978-687-1777 NH Tel: 603-898-8198

www.difruscialaw.com adifruscia@difruscialaw.com

Goundrey & Dewhirst Cremation and Funeral Care

42 Main Street Salem, New Hampshire 03079

Rick Dewhirst Al Abdallah

www.goundreydewhirstfuneral.com

Phone: (603) 898-2181 Email: info@dewhirstfuneral.com



Jim 8 Marblehead St. Broadhurst, No. Andover MA Owner 888-55-EKeys (553-5397) 978-655-3135

Email: info@ekeys4cars.com
www.EKeys4Cars.com
www.exestars.com
<a href="mailto:w



Dr. Josef J. Kish CHIROPRACTOR

30 years experience

New 155 Main Street Location Salem, NH 03079

508-982-9104 www.DrJosefKish.com

Reliable Janitorial Cleaning Services, Inc.



Jose Moreno, Owner

Cell: (781) 324-0910 FAX: (603) 898-4484

email: jmrjcs@comcast.net Home & Office Services Give us a call! No Job Too Small!

Now Open

Carrier Family Funeral Home and Crematory

38 Range Rd, Route 111, Windham, NH 603-898-9552 Bob Carrier - Owner & Director



Web: carrierfuneralhome.com

Serving Windham, Salem, Derry & So. NH.

& APPLIANCES SALES & SERVICE

284 Main Street Salem, NH 03079 978-683-9000

dickstv@comcast.net
Rick Dubé Owner



JOSEPH NASSAR President

354 North Broadway Salem, NH 03079 www.nassarlandscaping.com

Office (603) 893-5021 Nextel (603) 396-3333 Fax (603) 894-9764 Web "Contact Us"

Space available! \$75/year

Douglas & Johnson Funeral Home

Offering Cremation Services

214 Main St. Salem NH 603-898-8848 www.douglasandjohnson.com

Susan J. Hopkins J. Tyler Douglas Mark A. Gosselin Paul D. Caillouette



Gene Bryant

Independent Travel Agent gene@cruisetraveloutlet.com

603-894-7245 x212 Cell: 603-475-9103

39 Main Street Salem, NH 03079 www.cruisetraveloutlet.com



Bishop Peterson Council # 4442 Fourth Degree Assembly # 641 37 Main Street Salem, NH 03079 www.KofC4442.org

_ _ _ _ _